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An indefinite, temporary discontinuance of operations for twelve months effective 05/10/2025

N/A. No currently effective tariff is posted for BC-000117

Temporary discontinuance

As explained in detail in the Company's March 19, 2025, Petition, the Company is seeking a suitable vessel
to allow it to resume these commercial ferry services. The Company is submitting its petition for exemption
and LSN form prior to the May 8, 2025 open meeting in order to comply with WAC 480-07-900(5)(b),
consistent with Staff's understanding.

The Company has provided more than 30 days notice to the Commission, by filing its petition in this docket
on March 19, 2025. The Company contends that RCW Title 81 does not require a separate, 30 days' notice
to the public of the Company's intent to discontinue operations. To the extent it does, the Company here
requests less than statutory notice for any required public notice. WAC 480-51-130 explicitly requires that
the Company provide 15 days' notice, and the Company requests an exemption from this rule as well.
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